FROM:  Calpine

TO:        NATF@lists.ercot.com
DATE:  October 22, 2009

SUBJECT: NATF: Review Requested – RARF Data Item Descriptions

Calpine participated in the NATF meeting on October 13th, 2009 and has reviewed the Excel file supplied by the ERCOT Nodal Implementation Team that provides specific detail of the proposed RARF data fields under consideration for release with the Network Model.  Calpine maintains the position we submitted in our comments on this issue that were dated July 29th, 2009.  We oppose the release of all RARF generation resource data fields defined in the ERCOT Excel file shared with NATF in conjunction with the October 13th meeting.  We also point out that it is not yet appropriate, based on the discussions on this matter thus far, to attempt to have stakeholders commit to a choice of optional treatments of the Resource protected information contained in the RARF.  At this point in the evaluation we believe that Option #2 as described in John Mosely’s presentation on October 13th is the only disposition of the matter that appears appropriate:
“Option 2- Post topology-only version of model (wires, ratings, connectivity- no resources data)”

We remain committed to the principle that transparency has value and is a primary reason for the conversion of the market model to nodal congestion clearing and pricing.  However, we believe that transparency fundamentally applies to the processing and outcomes of the market systems and not to the commercially sensitive and protected participant information.  ERCOT staff has done a good job of providing information to stakeholders explaining the inconsistencies and conflicts in language that can be found in the Nodal Protocols and various nodal system documents.  We appreciate their frankness and assistance in our evaluation of this matter.  The very fact that stakeholders have debated this matter in so many meetings is testimony to the uncertainty facing ERCOT in releasing the Network Model and its data.  As TIEC pointed out in their Supplemental Comments on this matter, there are plenty of statutory reasons for not releasing resource RARF data and if any parties object to the release ERCOT should be inclined to err on the side of not damaging any party’s competitive position in the market – not just the Nodal market, but also the remainder of the Zonal market.
We agree that the two parties responsible for performing system studies and ensuring reliability do need the RARF resource data – ERCOT’s ISO and the TDSPs.  Some parties in the October13th meeting expressed concern that a topology only model release may not solve load flow study cases for them.  While that may be true we must ask what solutions are being used today in an environment where the network model is not published for the market on a daily basis at all.
We would also like to point out that the data points that ERCOT earmarked as “Overwritten by MMS” that were on the Excel file distributed after the meeting on the 13th represent an even more dangerous set of data for release since it is data that the Market Management System will overwrite with data that in many cases originates in contemporary telemetry data.  Release of this data should not even be a consideration because of the potential it presents for tacit collusion and predatory pricing.
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